At the Annual Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall

on the 8th April 2013
Present: Mrs B Beard (Chairman)               

               Mr P Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
   

   Mr B Barber     

   Mrs A Carver

   Mrs J Faiers
               Mr A Parry                       
   Cllr. R. Bass
  

   Cllr A Davies

   Sgt Blanchard

   CSO Martin Butcher
               Mr M Davis (Clerk) 

Apologies: Mr J Steel, Mrs V Swinburn, Mr M Quine, Mr M Wedd and Cllr. P Swinburn 
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd April 2012, having been circulated, were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
Parish Council Chairman's Report:  
Councillors have met with planning officials from Malvern Hills DC to discuss the feasibility of developing a ‘Neighbourhood Plan’ for the village.  It has been decided that this is not a realistic option, given the potential cost to the community, so we have developed a Community Plan instead.  Whilst not having the legal standing of a Neighbourhood Plan, it will provide local planners, developers and Government Inspectors with the wishes and ‘vision’ of the local community regarding future development.  Mrs Beard thanked those concerned who were involved in the community plan. 

Although the number of houses proposed for our community is greatly reduced in the SWDP, down from 3,950 to 975 at Lower Temple Laugherne and 52 in the village, we are aware that there will be pressure from developers and land owners to increase these numbers, something that we will resist.  The clear message from the Community Plan questionnaire was that whilst the village was prepared to accept some development, that proposed in the SWDP was the maximum that should be permitted. Our concerns have always been the lack of infrastructure and employment opportunities west of the river. There are no plans to complete the northern section of the by-pass; any improvements to the link between the Carrington Bridge and the M5 junction at Whittington will provide little or no relief to the village as Birmingham bound commuters will still use our roads and lanes as a rat-run to junction 5 at Droitwich;  there will be additional pressures on medical facilities and the hospital which is already working at capacity; and no prospective employer with half a brain will want to locate to the west of the Severn given the inadequacy of the river crossings.  

Mrs Beard thanked the councillors for their hard work during the year as well as the clerk, the district councillors and county councillor.

Parish Footpath Warden’s Report: Mr Barber reported that he had done some walking of the paths which appeared to be generally in good condition. He asked for any problems to be reported to him so that he could take appropriate action.
Local Police Officers Report:  Sgt Blanchard reported the following statistics for 2012 / 2013.

He advised that during the previous 12 months there had been:-

15 (27) incidents of theft and criminal damage

24 incidents of anti social behaviour

8 (6) violence against person
8 (6) burglaries and 

27 (22) ASB incidents

The chair thanked Sgt Blanchard for his report.
Report of County Councillor:  Councillor Alwyn Davies reported that this report, his last one would be his 20th to the parish council.

Funding continued to be a major issue. There is a need for savings of £25 million per annum over the next 4 years. A new 4 year corporate plan has been agreed.
There is a move to academies in schools.

Cllr Davies had enjoyed working closely with the parish council over the years and he wished the council all the best for the future.
Mrs Beard thanked Cllr Davies for all his hard work over his long service, and on behalf of the council wished him a long and happy retirement.

Report of District Councillors:
Cllrs Bass and Swinburn presented their report:

The 4 major tasks last year were,

1) Implementing changes to car parking and laying the groundwork for the introduction of Civil Parking Enforcement throughout the District from October 2013
2)Getting approval from Council of the joint South Worcestershire Development Plan, paving the way for submission to the Secretary of State in April and an Examination in Public in July 2013

3)Introducing ‘wheelie bins’ and fortnightly re-cycling collections following the winning of a £1.63m government grant to enable us to maintain the highly-valued weekly black bag ‘residual’ waste collection service

4)Finding a further £ ½ million in efficiency savings this year to meet our Medium Term Financial Plan, increasing Council Tax by 2% and – going forward – absorbing a 22.5% grant reduction in government funding without cutting services further
The councillors had also been involved in a wide range of issues raised by residents.
Unaudited Parish Council accounts for 2012/2013. 
The end of year balance is expected to be £38,774. This is larger than anticipated largely because planned expenditure of £5,000 on Village Hall maintenance did not take place and a grant refund of £3,618 was received. The lengthsman scheme continues to be a great success enabling minor works to be dealt with quickly and efficiently. The lengthsman also acts an ambassador for the parish (and county) council.

Report of Chairman of the Village Hall Management Committee:
Mr Forrest reported on the success of the village hall. There was a need to find new sources of income. Planned work included deep cleaning, double glazing and new blinds.  The chair said that the hall had greatly improved  and thanked the committee for all they do.
Newsletter:   
The newsletter continued to be a valued part of village life. Mrs Beard thanked those concerned in producing it.
Community Plan: 
Mr Simmonds reported; The Parish Council to-night agreed the Draft Community Plan for further consultation. Copies are available for inspection at the Post Office and Shop, at the homes of the Chairman and Vice Chairman or online via the Parish Council Web site. The Plan is also being made available to village organisations, businesses and land owners. Any comments would be appreciated by the end of this month as it is hoped that the Plan can be offered to the Parish Council for adoption in June.

The South Worcestershire Development Plan has to be approved by the Planning Inspectorate before its adoption and it is the intention that the Parish Council will be represented at the hearing as we have strong concerns about the inadequacy of the infrastructure and therefore consider the Plan unsustainable. The Community Plan will be used to support our arguments. These are described in the Draft Plan and any comments would be helpful. 

Vote of thanks for the Chairman:  Paul Simmonds proposed a vote of thanks to Barbara Beard, the Chairman for all her hard work on behalf of both the parish and council and this was unanimously supported by all those present. 
Any other Business:     None.
The meeting closed at 9.30pm.
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